










other words, the Department has always made a notional assessment based on what the
assessment would be had the war-caused injury or disease that is said to be the same as that
which has been compensated through other sources, not been accepted. That notional rate is
then deducted from the actual rate to determine the rate of pension that can be offset
against any compensation that has been received for that injury or disease. The Department
has not, in the past, sought to identify a particular aspect of incapacity and then offset
compensation against the impact that particular aspect of incapacity has had on the overall
pension rate. It has always made the notional assessment by taking the entire injury or
disease out of the equation, and comparing that notional assessment with the actual
assessment that had included the particular injury or disease.

If this option were to be applied to the example given above, then the only aspect of the
incapacity that had not already been discounted for the effect of the civilian injury would be a
lifestyle effect. This might result in a lowering of the average lifestyle rating to 0 (and thus
giving a notional assessment of 10% of the general rate rather than 20%) or, given that the
lifestyle rating is a rounded average, it might not change at all. But in each instance, it would
clearly be seen that only that portion of pension that could be demonstrated to be
attributable to the same aspect of incapacity that was compensated would be offset by the
compensation.

Should the senate Committee decide to hold hearings into this matter and to invite
witnesses, the League is willing to attempt to prOVide any further detail that may be sought
by members of the Committee.

Yours sincerely

RADM Ken Doolan AD RAN (Retd)
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